Roxanne Maher

From: John Rich

Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 1:15 PM

To: Roxanne Maher; Town Council Group; Fred Allyn, lI

Cc: Kristen Chapman; Alan Muench; Bill Beeler; Eric Bushor; Kenneth R. Creutz; Mike
McKinney; Ryan Foster

Subject: RE: Route 12

All,

| spoke with Mr. Ramlall by phone today at 1:05PM. He wanted to voice his concern about vehicles traveling above the
posted limit on Route 12 Southbound between Long Cove Road and the US Submarine Base on his daily commute to EB,
usually between 5:30 and 6:30 AM. That was the extent of his concern. He did not further discuss any additional traffic
signals or speed bumps in our conversation.

I’'m copying all LPD Supervisors on this reply for directed patrols during the morning commute hours.

Chief John Rich

From: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org>

Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 11:24 AM

To: Town Council Group <TownCouncil@ledyardct.org>; Fred Allyn, Ill <mayor@ledyardct.org>; John Rich
<chief.rich@ledyardct.org>

Cc: Kristen Chapman <mayoral.asst@ledyardct.org>

Subject: FW: Route 12

Roxanne M. Maher

Administrative Assistant to
the Ledyard Town Council
(860) 464-3203
council@ledyardct.org

Town Hal |l Hours:
Monday — Thursday 7:30 a.m to 4:45 p.m
CLOSED FRI DAYS



From: Joel Ramlall <jjramlall@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 11:23 AM
To: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org>
Subject: Route 12

You don't often get email from jjramlall@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Roxanne,

| am a resident of Ledyard. | would like to bring attention to the unsafe driving practices | have seen on route 12
between Gales Ferry center and the Sub-base.

Who can | contact to explore any possible remedies such as - additional traffics lights, lowering the speed limits, speed
bumps, etc...?

Regards,
Joel Ramlall
917-605-0240



